
 
 

 
 
 
      For additional information, please contact Superintendent Keith Pain at 815.469.9103 
 

 
In personnel matters, the Board: 

• employed Frances Boss as a teacher for the 2010-2011 school year; 
• employed Kaaren Bailey as a teacher for the 2010-2011 school year; 
• employed Lauren Gatto as a teacher to fill a FMLA leave for a portion of the 2010-2011 

school year; 
• increased the Frankfort Square and Arbury Hills school nurse position to 6.5 hours; and 
• approved a one-time 1% stipend for administrators and non-certified employees as identified 

by the Superintendent.  
 

 
In other matters, the Board: 

• acknowledged Summit Hill Jr. High student Kylie Tulloch for her State Champ title in discus.  
Kylie also finished 4th place in the shot put. 

• authorized Administration to submit the general state aid entitlement claim, 2010-2011 
grants, and the annual claim for pupil transportation reimbursement for 2009-2010; 

• confirmed the existence of hazardous transportation routes; 
• adopted prevailing wage rates; 
• approved the Summit Hill Junior High School 8th Grade Washington Trip from April 15-17, 

2011; 
• accepted gifts from the Summit Hill Educational Foundation in the amount of $31,940.58 

and Walker SCO in the amount of $10,676.87; 
• heard an update on the Gifted Program; 
• was informed that the July 4 holiday will be observed on July 5, 2010; and  
• was informed that there currently are 3,682 students enrolled in district schools. 
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